
 
 

 
 
Our Much Obliged campaign is still underway!  Our sincere 

appreciation to all who have submitted an estimate of giving card 

thus far, either in person or online at  www.fairhopeumc.org.   

Make our joy complete!  Submit your card today! 

 

                                                                               

                                                                                 As of 1/14: 

Pledges                               212 

Pledged                   $1,285,332 

          55% of 2022 Budget 

 
YTD through December $2,243,724 

We received 95% of the 2021 budgeted income. 

A final accounting of 2021 will be in next week’s bulletin. 

End of year giving statements will go out by January 31. 

                    
                                                                                     Jeff White, Business Administrator  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

      
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

We love knowing you were here today. Thank you for choosing to worship with 
Fairhope UMC!  If you are a member, regular attender or a visitor, scan this QR code 
and register your attendance for today. 
 

 
 
Prayers for the People… 

Medical personnel and first responders 

Sympathies… 

Gerry and Freda Rambo in the death of his mother Corrie Rambo. 

George Nelson in the death of his brother, Syd Nelson. 

 

 

 

Dr. Darren M. McClellan, Senior Pastor  

Rev. Laura Parker, Minister of Discipleship  

Rev. Ontonio Christie, Minister of Outreach 
 

 
Fairhope United Methodist Church 

155 South Section Street, Fairhope, AL 36532 ~ 251-928-1148   
For a complete list of events – Visit FAIRHOPEUMC.ORG  

 or scan the QR code for more information 
 about our worship services, classes and activities. 

 

http://www.fairhopeumc.org/


 

 

Second Sunday after the Epiphany 
The Gathering: January 16, 2022 

11:00 am 
 

OPENING SONG        I Will Follow You                       Shea White, Praise Team 

CALL TO WORSHIP 

Trust in the Lord at all times, O People; God is a refuge for us.   

God is our rock and our salvation; we shall not be shaken.   

God is good and in God’s work we find our strength.   

We sing of all God’s wonderful works! We give thanks and praise to the Lord!   

PRAYER OF THE DAY 

Source of delight and rejoicing, you call us to assemble and partake of your banquet. The 

tables are spread with the abundance of your everlasting grace.  

Our cups overflow with the drink of new life. With Christ, our host, we join brothers and 

sisters to sing glad praises for all the wonders you have done.  AMEN. 

 

SINGING OUR PRAISES     Our God 

                        House of the Lord 

CELEBRATION OF MINISTRY 

OFFERING      You Have Made Me Glad 

Children 4 years-2nd grade can meet at the side doors for Children’s Church. 
They are to be picked up immediately following the service in the CLC Fellowship Hall. 

Nursery is also available for children 4 years and younger in the Education Building. 

PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION        

Gracious God, by the power of the Holy Spirit,  

quicken our understanding that we may receive the testimony of Scripture  

and believe in the signs that reveal your presence. We pray in Jesus’ name. Amen.  

 

FIRST LESSON         Psalm 36:5-10     

GOSPEL LESSON           John 2:1-11 

SERMON                 “When The Wine Runs Out”                Rev. Ontonio Christie    

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE           



 

THE LORD’S PRAYER 

SENDING FORTH 

CLOSING SONG    God of the Impossible         

Assisting in Worship Today: Rev. Ontonio Christie, Trey Canida 
Alcolyte: Mary Stella Henderson 

Music: Shea White and Praise Band 
Media and Sound: Robert Hammon, Jamie Waldhour, Amelia Koser 

 
 

OFFICE CLOSING 
Church Office will be closed on Monday, January 17. 
CLC will be open regular hours. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Invitation To Join The Church 
Present this to the pastor during the last song. 

 

Name(s) __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone _____________________________________ Email _________________________________ 
 
            ______  Joining by Transfer of Church Membership 
 

                          Transferring from: _______________________________________________ 
 

            ______  Joining by Profession of Faith (have not previously been baptized or a  
                          member of a church). 
 

            ______  Joining by Reaffirmation of Faith (have been baptized but not sure last   
                          church where membership was held). 
 

If you are not yet ready to join but would like more information about church membership, 
contact one of our pastors or attend Coffee with the Pastors on February 20th at @9:45 am in 
the CLC-Fellowship Hall. 
 
 
 



 

 
 

PROGRAMS OFFERED ON WEDNESDAY NIGHTS 
 

ADULTS: 
 

A DISCIPLE’S PATH ~ 6:00-7:15 PM  ~ 6:05-7:05 PM  ~  PARLOR 

This is a six-week journey that will guide you to explore next steps along the path as a follower of Jesus Christ. It 

is a wonderful opportunity for you to connect with other disciples and find support and encouragement as you as 

you continue to grow in your faith. Please contact Laura Parker if you would like to join this class in progress.  
 

 “PASTOR’S CLASS” UMC 101 ~ 6:10-7:10 PM 

All are invited to join Pastor Darren for an interactive Bible study and discussion of the historic theology, beliefs, 

and mission of the United Methodist Church. This class meets in the Fellowship Hall immediately following 

supper. No registration necessary.  

 
  

YOUTH AND CHILDREN: 

Youth Community Groups | 7th-12th graders | 6:30pm 

Kids Choir | K – 4th Grade |  4:15 – 5:00pm | Wesley Hall 

PIER Kids | K-4th Graders | 6 - 7:15pm | Wesley Hall | “God Speaks” 

SWIFT | 5th & 6th Graders | 6:15 - 7:30pm | CLC Loft | “Forged: Faith Refined, Identity” 

Please note: Nursery can be provided for children 4 years and under. 



 

 

Our Much Obliged campaign is still underway!  Our sincere 

appreciation to all who have submitted an estimate of giving card 

thus far, either in person or online at  www.fairhopeumc.org.   

Make our joy complete!  Submit your card today! 

 

                                                                               

                                                                                 As of 1/14: 

Pledges                               212 

Pledged                   $1,285,332 

          55% of 2022 Budget 

 
YTD through December $2,243,724 
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We love knowing you were here today. Thank you for choosing to worship with 
Fairhope UMC!  If you are a member, regular attender or a visitor, scan this QR code 
and register your attendance for today. 
 

 
 
Prayers for the People… 

Medical personnel and first responders 

Sympathies… 

Gerry and Freda Rambo in the death of his mother Corrie Rambo. 

George Nelson in the death of his brother, Syd Nelson. 

 

 

 

Dr. Darren M. McClellan, Senior Pastor  

Rev. Laura Parker, Minister of Discipleship  

Rev. Ontonio Christie, Minister of Outreach 
 

 
Fairhope United Methodist Church 

155 South Section Street, Fairhope, AL 36532 ~ 251-928-1148   
For a complete list of events – Visit FAIRHOPEUMC.ORG  

 or scan the QR code for more information 
 about our worship services, classes and activities. 

 

 

 
 

http://www.fairhopeumc.org/


Second Sunday after Epiphany 
January 16, 2022 ~ 8:30 and 11:00 am 

 
PRELUDE                    A Thousand Tongues                                                         (McNair) 

WELCOME AND MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS       

CALL TO WORSHIP 

Trust in the Lord at all times, O People; God is a refuge for us.   

God is our rock and our salvation; we shall not be shaken.   

God is good and in God’s work we find our strength.   

We sing of all God’s wonderful works! We give thanks and praise to the Lord!   

PRAYER OF THE DAY 

Source of delight and rejoicing, you call us to assemble and partake of your banquet. The 

tables are spread with the abundance of your everlasting grace.  

Our cups overflow with the drink of new life. With Christ, our host, we join brothers and 

sisters to sing glad praises for all the wonders you have done.  AMEN. 
 

*HYMN OF PRAISE #131   We Gather Together    

*THE APOSTLES’ CREED         

*GLORIA PATRI 

OFFERING                                             

*DOXOLOGY     

CHILDREN’S TIME (11:00) 

Children 4 years-2nd grade can meet at the side doors for Children’s Church. 
They are to be picked up immediately following the service in the CLC Fellowship Hall. 

Nursery is also available for children 4 years and younger in the Education Building. 

PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION        

Gracious God, by the power of the Holy Spirit,  

quicken our understanding that we may receive the testimony of Scripture and  

believe in the signs that reveal your presence. We pray in Jesus’ name. Amen.  
 

PSALTER #771         Psalm 36:5-10     

HYMN OF PREPARATION #140           Great is Thy Faithfulness 



GOSPEL LESSON             John 2:1-11 

SERMON     “Listen to His Mother”          Dr. Darren M. McClellan 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE    

THE LORD’S PRAYER  

CLOSING HYMN #641       Fill My Cup, Lord    

SENDING FORTH 

POSTLUDE            Let All Who Have Breath Praise the Lord                                            (Wagner) 

Assisting in Worship Today: 

Dr. Darren M. McClellan, Rev. Laura Parker 

Acolytes: Darby Butler, Judd Determann (8:30) 

Music Team: Tom Hood, John Richardson 

Media and Sound: Peyton Phillips, Wright Tapscott, Ann Lyles Tapscott 

 

2022 Flower Calendar for Altar Flowers in the Sanctuary ~ If you would like to place flowers on the 
altar in the sanctuary, you can call the church office 251-928-1148 (ask for Julia) or sign up on the 
calendar on the wall outside of the main offices to reserve your special date. 
 
OFFICE CLOSING 
Church Office will be closed on Monday, January 17. 
CLC will be open regular hours. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Invitation To Join The Church 
Present this to the pastor during the last song. 

 

Name(s) __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone _____________________________________ Email _________________________________ 
 
            ______  Joining by Transfer of Church Membership 
 

                          Transferring from: _______________________________________________ 
 

            ______  Joining by Profession of Faith (have not previously been baptized or a  
                          member of a church). 
 

            ______  Joining by Reaffirmation of Faith (have been baptized but not sure last   
                          church where membership was held). 
 

If you are not yet ready to join but would like more information about church membership, 
contact one of our pastors or attend Coffee with the Pastors on February 20th at @9:45 am in 
the CLC-Fellowship Hall. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PROGRAMS OFFERED ON WEDNESDAY NIGHTS 
 

ADULTS: 
 

   A DISCIPLE’S PATH ~ 6:05-7:05 PM ~  PARLOR 

This is a six-week journey that will guide you to explore next steps along the path as a follower of Jesus Christ. It 

is a wonderful opportunity for you to connect with other disciples and find support and encouragement as you as 

you continue to grow in your faith. Please contact Laura Parker if you would like to join this class in progress.  
 

  “PASTOR’S CLASS” UMC 101 ~ 6:10-7:10 PM 

All are invited to join Pastor Darren for an interactive Bible study and discussion of the historic theology, beliefs, 

and mission of the United Methodist Church. This class meets in the Fellowship Hall immediately following 

supper. No registration necessary.  
  

YOUTH AND CHILDREN: 

Youth Community Groups | 7th - 12th graders | 6:30pm 

Kids Choir | K – 4th Grade | 4:15 -  5:00pm | Wesley Hall 

PIER Kids | K-4th Graders | 6 - 7:15pm | Wesley Hall | “God Speaks” 

SWIFT | 5th & 6th Graders | 6:15 - 7:30pm | CLC Loft | “Forged: Faith Refined, Identity” 

Please note: Nursery can be provided for children 4 years and under. 

 



 
 

 
          
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

January 16, 2022 



  

Our Email Prayer team is praying daily for the needs of our church 

family.   Prayer cards are available in each of the worship areas and 

we invite you to fill out your prayer request.    It is so important for 

us to stay connected through prayer and hearing God’s words.   It is 

our privilege and honor to pray for you. 

 

Support Groups: 

Grief Group/Seeking Peace meets each Monday from 3:00 to 4:00 pm in B-

114 off of Wesley Hall. 

Caregivers Support Group meets Tuesday, January 18 at 9:30 am in the 

Church Library.   A zoom option is available if you cannot meet in person 

by contacting ann.pearson@fairhopeumc.org. This group meets the 1st and 

3rd Tuesday of each month 

 

 

 

Luke Bible study begins next Monday, Jan. 24 at 1:00 pm in Wesley Hall.  

This 5-week study will go through February 21st.  Handouts are available in 

the Church office and will be available at the first class.   Invite friends, 

neighbors and church family to join us for a great time of study together. 

 

 

 

 

Please be in prayer for our Stephen Ministry trainees who are meeting 

weekly to complete their 50 hours of training.  This class consists of Steve 

and Suzan Christensen, Jane Dolan, Rachel Lovingood, Norma Walden, 

and Phil Webb. 

 

 

Our Stephen Ministers are available to walk with you as we face daily challenges.   

Please contact Dr. Ann Pearson at 251-928-1148 or ann.pearson@fairhopeumc.org if you would like 

more information.   

 
 

mailto:ann.pearson@fairhopeumc.org
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HERE’S WHAT’S HAPPENING THIS WEEK IN CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES… 

  

This Sunday, ALL K-6th grade Sunday School classes will meet on the Pier Hallway.  
Join us as we start our new series, “EPIC TEACHINGS OF THE BIBLE: FRUITS OF THE SPIRIT.” This 
week’s fruit is JOY!   

Kindergarten – Yellow Room | 1st Grade – Blue Room | 2nd Grade – Green Room  
3rd & 4th Grades – Aqua Room | SWIFT – Purple Room 

(3s & 4s will meet in their normal preschool room on the first floor.) 
 

                                                                                                
WEDNESDAY NIGHT 
 
PIER KIDS, join us on Wednesdays for our new series, 
“God Speaks!” as we look at questions such as “Does 
God still speak?  “Does God speak to kids?,” and more. 
We’ll enjoy worship, games, Bible stories, and small 
groups. Don’t miss out!  
 
SWIFT, join us for a brand new series, “Forged: Faith 
Refined, Identity.” This 13 week study will dive deep as we 
discover our identity in Christ through Scripture, games, 
and discussion! Starts Wednesday, January 12th!  

 
PLEASE REGISTER FOR WEDNESDAY NIGHT PROGRAMS TO 
HELP US WITH PLANNING & COMMUNICATION. Please go 
to our website: fairhopeumc.org   to register your child. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
CHECK OUT OUR AMAZON 
WISHLIST!  
 

Our Children’s Ministries Team and dedicated volunteers 

have been hard at work over the break to give our small 

group rooms a refresh as we enter the New Year. Our 

vision is to make our rooms inviting, safe spaces for 

children to both learn and play and to make connections 

with each other, our leaders, and God. This wishlist has 

been created to help assist our team in making these 

rooms great and give our children some ownership of 

their space! We invite you to check out our list and see if 

there is a purchase that your family would like to help 

with! As you make your way back to the Pier Hallway in 

the New Year, check out our spaces and see what great 

things are in store for Pier Kids! Pictures of our progress 

below; kindergarten room is still under construction! 

 

 

 

 
 To stay up-to-date, make sure to find and join our 

Facebook group and don't forget to follow us on 
Instagram@fairhopeumc_childrens_min. 

 

QUESTIONS:  Contact Jenna Hood 
Director of Children’s Ministries 
jenna.hood@fairhopeumc.org 

251-928-1148 (office) and 251-591-4050 (cell) 
 
 
 

 
 

Preschool Registration for the 2022-2023 School Year: 
Church Families ~ January 25 

Open to the Public ~ January 31 
QUESTIONS: Contact Terry Lowell, Director of Preschool 

terry.lowell@fairhopeumc.org  251-928-1280 
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